	MINUTES OF NAWRA MEETING HELD ON 

FRIDAY 11TH JUNE 2004 IN BLACKPOOL

	Present

Adila Ahmed

West Bromwich WRU

Aileen Eaves

LCC WR

Alan Markey

Citizens Advice SSU

Alban Hawksworth

Age Concern England

Alice Aspinall

Manchester Care & Repair

Alice Dair

Staffordshire SS

Andy Campbell

Kent CC

Andy Malik

Newcastle Law Centre

Arwyn Pierce

Wrexham WRU

Bal Bajwa

West Bromwich WRU

Barbara Whitehead

Blackpool CAB

Barry Naylor

West Bromwich WRU

Beverley Hymer

Notts WR

Brian Snaith

LCC WR

Carole Dennery

Rochdale MBC Advice

Carolyn Campbell

Durham WR

Cathy Carter

Bolton SSD

Catrina Lazenby

Blackburn with Darwen

Colleen Wheeler

West Bromwich WRU

Dan Manville

Birmingham Tribunal Unit

Elaine Hogan

Blackburn with Darwen

Elliot Wilson

Denbighshire WR

Fiona Seymour

Citizens Advice SSU

Gareth Morgan 

Ferret Information Systems

Gillian Manning

Mutual Benefit Training/Forest of Dean CAB

Helen Forrest

Blackpool CAB

Helen King

Essex CC

Helen Ripley

Derby Advice

Ian O’Donnell

Blackburn with Darwen

Iris Morris

Staffs SS

Janine Lishman-Peat

Wakefield MDC Benefits Unit

Jatinder Janou

Wolverhampton SS

Jean Hart

Cheshire WR

Joanne Barker

LCC WR

Joanne Berrisford

Denbighshire WR

Juancho Ramirez

Derby Advice

Julia Latimer

Carlisle Benefit Advice Service

Julie Doyle

DIAL Chester

Julie Hopkins

Halton 

Karen Osbourne

Carlisle Benefit Advice Service

Kate Smith

Citizens Advice SSU

Keith Spencer

RNID

Keith Thompson

Northumberland Care Trust

Lili Bee

Benefit Outreach Project

Linda Thomas

Conwy Voluntary Services

Lynda Cryer

Benefit Outreach Project

Marie Booth

Manchester Care & Repair

Megan Harpin

Conwy Voluntary Services

Michael Graham

Sunderland WR

Michelle Gayle

West Bromwich WRU

Mick Guy

Durham WR

Mike Hughes

Sefton WR

Mike Louden

Rochdale MBC Advice

Mike Shermer

Kings Lynn BC

Mohinder Sokhal

West Bromwich WRU

Mussarat Ellahi

Blackburn with Darwen

Neil Bateman

Independent

Pam Malhi

West Bromwich WRU

Patricia Evans

Flintshire CC

Patrick Hill

Bolton WR

Paul Codd

YPAT NL Council

Paula Twigg

CPAG

Pauline Hopkins

DIAL Chester

Phil Mooney

Blackpool CAB

Philip Birtwstle

LCC WRS

Raryit Klare

Wolverhampton SS

Ray Perry

Kent CC

Richard Atkinson

Wirral WRU

Rob Jenkins

Stockport Advice

Rosalie Sykes

Wakefield MDC Benefits Unit

Rowena Tomlinson

North British HA

Ruth Cheesbrough

Tameside MBC

Sajid Malik

West Bromwich WRU

Sally Forrest

Chester CAB

Sam Gearey

West Bromwich WRU

Sandra Fisher

Rochdale MBC Advice

Sandra Thomas

Gwynedd WR

Sandra Wooding

Blackburn with Darwen

Sarah Campbell

CPAG

Shabir Ellahi

Blackburn with Darwen

Shan Keler

LCC WBU

Simon Mee

Notts WR

Sue Baker

Stockport Advice

Sue Livesey

Blackburn with Darwen

Sue Longmate

Redcare & Cleveland WRU

Susan Hofsteede 

Barnet WR

Susan Spriggs 

Bolton WR

Suzanne Heywood

Oldham WRS

Terry Kane

Sefton WR

Terry Patterson 

Manchester Advice

Tracey Smith

LCC WR

Val Hudson

Redcar & Cleveland WRU

Vera Baxter

Scottish Borders Council

Wendy Greenall

Halton BC

Yasser Yaffai

West Bromwich WRU

Yvonne Lawley

West Bromwich WRU

Zahida Mallard

Bradford WR




Apologies

Tamara Moreau – Colchester BC; Phil Hanns – Durham WR; Linda Thomas (NDCS); Jim McKenny (Kirklees MBC); John Eames (Express Training); Joan Reed (Sunderland WR); Andy Platt (Leicester WR); John Ball (Family Housing Association).

Welcome

Sue Wright (Chair of Community Legal Services, Blackpool) thanked colleagues, and all those present, for their commitment to providing a professional and quality advice service.

Minutes of Last Meeting

Agreed.

Speaker

Graham Heard (Customer Services Director, Disability and Carers Service

Significant changes are coming up as becoming an executive agency.  Disability and Carers Service believe the past year was successful.  Recognition that there are areas for improvement: efficiency, executive agency status.

· Last year £11 billion was paid out in DLA & AA to 4.1 million customers and £1 billion to 620,000 carers.  

· 858,000 DLA & AA and 226,000 carers made claims.

· 110,000 appeals lodged by claimants.

· Claim forms for AA are now shorter, and work is progressing on similar pilots for DLA forms.  

· Interactive e-claiming for CA is now available.  

· New guidance on accessibility has been released.  

· Disability and Carers Service received their first MIND award for customer service

·  Looking to target children who may be eligible for DLA

· Considering new ways for customers to get in touch (e.g. text messaging).

Presentation attached

Information Exchange

Via email:

Tamara Moreau (Colchester CC)

‘We would like to raise an issue highlighted in the October issue of the

Welfare Rights Bulletin on p4 by Simon Osborne.  It would seem that the appeals service are moving away from accepting representatives at tribunals.  Yet statistics show that a client has a much-enhanced chance of winning their appeal with both an oral hearing and a representative.  Often without representation a client will not go ahead with the appeal.  It also feels that there is doubt as to whether the client is telling the truth unless he/she can come across at the hearing as doing so; therefore we have a situation where the client appears almost to be 'on trial'.

It would be interesting whether the group feel that we should do some work in this area?

Also via email:

Carol Habberfield (LGA)

· ‘The LGA are putting in a bid to the partnership fund to seek resources to enhance the current level of support to Local Authorities re benefit issues

· The LGA are continuing to support the creation of Joint Teams recognising that these teams may not just be DWP and Fairer Charging teams but can be with voluntary organisations and HB /CTB departments. The LGA are continuing to lobby for funding to support the set up costs of this and seek clarification of legitimate data exchange as well as the issue of police checks on DWP staff.

· The partner verification pilot is being extended to a further 25 across the country following the success of the initial pilot.

· Direct Payments-the DWP have finally issued details of their arrangements for dealing with customers who cannot cope with bank accounts and the LGA will be closely monitoring the effectiveness of these arrangements’

Patrick Hill (Bolton MBC)

If anyone has booked on the Community Care course (emailed to members a few weeks ago) please contact: Patrick.Hill@bolton.gov.uk if you haven’t received confirmation.

Andy Cooper (Blackpool WR)

60 year olds should be advised six months in advance of their 60th birthday that their IS is due to stop, this is not happening, IS usually just stops without notification or only two weeks notification.  Any experiences of this?

Paula Twigg (CPAG)

CPAG & LASA now have a contract with LSC to provide a national second tier advice service for organisations with a LSC general civil contract or a Quality Mark at Specialist or Generalist Help with Casework at any level in any category of law.  Flyer with details attached
Rob Jenkins (Stockwell)

Customers previously receiving IS now on Tax Credits are ineligible for community care grants and budgeting loans.  

Paula Twigg (CPAG) 

CPAG have raised this issue with IR and will continue to lobby on this issue. CPAG are interested in hearing about cases where claimants are ‘worse off’ as a result of not being eligible for the discretionary social fund.  

The Steering Group can take this issue up.

Neil Bateman

Concerned about joint teams and the effect on clients.  What experience of joint teams do other members have?

Keith Spencer (RNID)

Partnership working is functioning with some charities and they appear not to be suffering a loss of independence. 

Terry Patterson (Manchester Advice)

· There’s a consultation in September on financial support for 16 – 19 year olds.  Keep up the pressure, it’s looking promising.

· Asylum & Immigration Bill currently going through the House of Lords has an amendment prohibiting the backdating of benefits upon being granted refugee status.

Keith Spencer (RNID)

· RNID received funding for £250,000 for casework team expansion.  

· Will be asking for referrals (in September meeting) in relation to going to appeal.

Paddy Hill (Bolton)

Case going to Court of Appeal, worried about costs being awarded to Secretary of State. What is the position on this?

Bal Bajwa (Sandwell)

You can apply to the Secretary of State, in advance of the Court hearing, for an order that costs are waived.

Neil Bateman

Any success 
- arguing SofS to waive recovery of SF loan?  

- JR proceedings in JSA hardship case?

If anyone has issues with Job Centre Plus performance, email: neil@neilbateman.co.uk 
Terry Patterson (Manchester Advice)

The Local Government Association is collecting some information on how the Department for Work and Pensions delivers on race equality issues.  If you have any recent experiences or comments - for example on the role of the habitual residence test - please contact Terry Patterson on 0161 234 3907 or email: terry.patterson@notes.manchester.gov.uk 

Steering Group Report

Alan Markey advised the following:  

· Please complete questionnaires attached
· National Occupational Standards info attached
· Steering Group elections are currently held once every two years.  Members were asked for nominations to the SG for consideration at this meeting (included in last meeting mailing).  As no nominations have been received suggest that the SG be re-elected en bloc.  Future changes to the SG structure will be looked at following receipt of the questionnaire results.
· Press release on TC fiasco

· Submission to SSAC on the Habitual Residence Test (completed by Andy Platt), awaiting feedback.

· Rightsnet for update NAWRA info http://www.rightsnet.org.uk/cgi-bin/publisher/display.cgi?1636-2104-18903+swopshop 

· Regional networks list in production, delayed release due to lack of info.  Please contact Alan Markey alan.markey@citizensadvice.org.uk if you know of any in your area.
· Non-members will be contacted by post, if they attend meetings, with information on NAWRA and how to become a member, if they so wish.

· Next meeting is in Glasgow on 3rd September, the host, Rights Advice Scotland.

· Compliments to the organisers, Blackpool Advice Link.  Meeting well-organised, excellent job, thank you.  Also, thanks to the organisations that funded the meeting, Blackpool Challenge Partnership, Blackpool Borough Council and Health Improvement Committee.

Feedback & Workshop Resources

Tax Credits Update (Jean Betteridge, Manchester Advice) attached
Issues are going to be passed on to appropriate staff at IR.  IR call centre contract is out-sourced; staff are not employees of IR.

Blackpool Pathfinder: Local Housing Allowance pilot (Cliff Williams, Blackpool Pathfinder) attached
Early indications reveal that the LHA tenants are better off – getting more of their rent covered and 46 % of tenants are have rents below the LHA and are therefore getting to keep the excess HB. What is not known at the moment is whether this percentage will last as over time landlords may increase rents to the LHA level. 

Concerns were raised at the blanket policy to:

· make the first payment of HB direct to the landlord. This conflicts with the Government’s reason for payments to be made direct to tenants. Seems LA is wanting to have it both ways;

· requesting information from tenants in support of payments to be made direct to landlord, such as a letter from GP to show that tenant is likely  to have difficulty in managing his/her affairs.

· 46% of tenants converted to LHA were £11.96 better off.

Ethics and values: Partnership Working (Patrick Hill, Bolton Welfare Rights & Pam Cochrane, Advice Link) attached

There seem to be confusion between partnership and joint working.

Veterans Agency (Eileen Worden, Veterans Agency) 

A better understanding of what the agency does. 

Next Meeting/s

Glasgow on 3rd September – confirmed.

Wolverhampton/Swansea on 3rd December – venue unconfirmed.
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